Abbott Loop Community Co

Minutes 10/29/09

7:10 Meeting called to order by Al Tamagni Sr. Chair
Officers in attendance: Tommy Johnson, Vice Chair

Lynda Zaugg, Sec.
Leg. Reports:

Sen. Meyers reported on Enstar meeting indicating there would be
no shortage of gas this winter and there will be a 15% reduction in cost
to customers (contract rates have been going down). He is nhow Co-
Chair of the Education Committee. He discussed Sen. Davis’s bills for
high school exit exam and her bill changing ages for HS exit from 16 to
18. He expects to be back in Juneau January 15", He was available for
questions.

Bob Kniefel provided an update on traffic eng. and the status of a
flashing light at Lake Otis and 84™. Lots of discussion and concern
expressed by members regarding the hazard that intersection
represented for kids at the Abbott Loop School. Question as to why that
area was still a 45 mph, why 25 mph signs could not be put up while
we waited for a light. Bob pointed out that it cost about $150 thousand
to put up a flashing light. Al Tamagni, Kevin Meyers, and Lynda Zaugg
offered to help talk with the city re the concerns.

Elvi Gray-Jackson reported on Anchorage Assemble issues.

Patrick Higgins reported on the Anch. School budget.



Mary Ann Pease did a presentation on the Knik Arm Crossing.

Steve ¥: Discussion re a proposed snow dump off Dowling on 12 acres
of uplands. A public meeting to be held 12/3 at 6:30 Abbott Loop.
Question asked about needing a conditional use permit. Great deal of
concern about water issues as a result of the snow dump. Further

discussion of problems related to the expansion of Spruce St.

Meeting adjourned at 8:45

Lynda L. Zaugg, Sec.
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